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Dear Residents,

Unfortunately, this month's report contains some rather disturbing
news! I personally have had numerous calls from residents regarding
the destruction of the fence alongside the ramp going down to the
beach. The Board has worked very hard to have the County remedy the
erosion of the banks, repair the lights, etc., since this is County
Diopent v, notrourslt el Counby put the fehce upron Frdday andion
Saturday evening a group of teen-agers took 1t upon themselves €O
tear it down. What prompts young people to initiate and participate
in such wanton acts of vandalism and destruction??? This will cost
all taxpayers money! Anyone having witnessed the incident or having
knowledge of individuals participating in same, PLEASE, call Bill
Bierman, our General Manager, at the Community Center office.

On Tuesday evening, October 16th, several hundred teen-agers were
hdving a "party" on the beach. About 50 cars were in our beach

- parking lot - 4 with stickers! There werée approximately 50 teen-
agersiinstheSparkingSillevand S zeoushilfy 300 meore ons the "heachs e
Sheriff's Department was called in to handle the situation and aix
squad cars responded. We do appreciate the cooperation given us by
the Sheriff's Department. We also wish to thank those residents who
gave us their in-puf regarding the above situation. Resldents
you do have to get involved in order to keep this community gre: -.
LfSyoursee rany ‘wandal ism or unusual detivity, | ELEASEScalll sthe iSher it
immediately at 770-6011. Secondly, call the office at 493-0122.

Mempers sre necded for the followidng committees I Communiicat ions
Recreation and Security. We also need a Treasurer for the Association.
If you are a renter, we invite you to join one of these committees to
help us improve our community.

The next monthly Board meeting will be held on Tuesday, November 13,
1Le77e) ain SE@y 20y Sel aehie il sl purpose room of the Community Center.
We hope to see you there.

Phyllis Luengen
President
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ated residents who made
.

rese 5 enly Co have the Crans-—
porcatlontcancelilico ;t wWe @ibeen auompeing
Lo get your money ] ot Boruhelnransn ation and ' 0T
used tickets. Loutu‘p$ the bus ,rmpahy with whom the arrangemen
were made, refuses to “vhmowj (ayse eivhie LEEbieidsl @ie pelliEolnioiaie Coila>
Therefore, a Small Claims Ceourt Actilion Suilb against the bus company
has T heen Billediancaiasiiscen v assmeacit s aNdeite rmin ey, eniens b i sied auim,

we will let you know.

Qur meotoreycle rilders are cautioned that as sSoon as reports dre
receivedtconcern lngsweekless vdrdyEnic o fainlure SeNobey b rafiie Sl
ehalol ereEm i abltsEee abal eemengEdl o slawalion valdll e welkei jey laie
Community Association to correct the problem. These individuals are
not only endangering themselves, but others in the community as well.
This does not ineclude the damage these individuals are dolng to
common property and once these individuals are observed doing this
damage, reimbursement for the damage will be claimed.

aws

We would also like to caution parents having small children who are
playing on the various embankments and slopes. By permlitting these
WioulasE pEige mo ellehy dhn EheEE sEEes w s e @nlly GlehaesigowE b Bl
youngsters themselves, but 1t is alse destroying both the ground-
comer sancdit hes i Riina vaens ysivem e SEw el e

Althdugh no cost estimate is available at Cthis Time for damages

LaELEEeEl Rl wog Beseh ey CRLseocE wrigrescl ve 1 EBogmc PiEesildEme

: Phylidis S iuengent s "report, It cost money tol elean up the lange

. accumulation of trash and empty beer bottles and cans that were

;. Scattered all over the parking lot - YOUR MONEY. It's too bad we have
some individuals who abuse the privileges and facilities of this

* community, discard trash, tear down fences, admit friends as guests
and then destroy property pasiel g itene wiaE benefit of all, and

create a general nuisance to others! Parents, do you know where your
youngsters are and who their friends are??? The Community Association
has. requested that the Sheriff's Department patrol this area at
intervals - regular and Ilrregular!

"An employee of the Community Association will be touring the entire
area during the next several weeks 1n the early evening to check
and ensure that all lights are working properly and to clean the
glass on these lights. This cleanhing and replacement of burnt out
light bulbs will be done street by street.

As you know, November 6th is Election Day. Therefore, all activities
scheduled for the multi-purpose room on this date will be cancelled.
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all residents that plans are in progress to change
effective either December 1lst, or January 1lst.

This 1is to advise
the guard service

Rules and regulaticns as laid down by the Association will be
Be prepared!

followed by the new guard service.
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The legal and CC&R Committee is looking for residents with a legal
background to volunteer for this committee. Please contact Frank
Taylor at 493-7537.
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New NSCA windshield decals have been
ordered. It is expected that they
will be issued in January.

The Board of Directors has authorized
a study of our gate system. Ideas
are solicited. Please put in writing

and direct to H.L. Whitney, Security Committee.

Key Cards are not valid for admission to the Mariner Gate. They are

valid for Sea Terrace II and Villas only.

Recently there have been instances where residents and/or guests
have been considerably less than courteous to the gate guards.
If any one has a complaint concerning the rules or the guards,
that complaint should be directed to the General Manager. There
is no excuse for crudeness or vulgarity towards a guard who is
attempting to carry out the rules given him by the community!!!!

e e
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After extensive discussion, a motlion was made, seconded and unanimously
passed and the following resolutions were adopted:

RESCLVED, that any owner of real property in this Assceciation

who has made application to any Committee of the Association,

or any owner who 1is affected by any Committee decision may appeal
the decision of any such Committee to the Board of Directors of
this Association; and

FURTHER RESOLVED, that the following procedure is adopted to
guarantee due process of law to members of Niguel Shores
Community Association:
1. The appealing Owner shall give written notlce to the Board
of such appeal as follows:
a. The name, address and telephone number of the Owner or
Owners;
The legal address of the real property affected, if any;
The name of the Committee applied to;
The date when the Owner applied to the Committee;
The date when the Committee acted;
The Committee's decision;
The Owner's statement, in detail, of the purpose of
his application to such Committee.

OO o

2. A hearing shall be set by the Board not more than thirty (30)
days from the date of the receipt by the Board of the Owner' 5,
. Notice. The meeting shall be held at the offices of the
Associlation. '
The Board shall give notice to other interested parties not
less than ten (10) days prior to the date of such hearing.
The Owner shall have the right to representation of his choice,
including legal counsel.
. The hearing may be open or closed, at the discretion of the
Owner.
The hearing may be recorded at the discretion of the Owner.
The cost of recording and the preparation of any transcript
from g recording shall be borne by the Owner.
Prior to such hearing the Owner shall have access to all
relevant and material Association records.
8. The Owner shall have the opportunity fo cross examine any
witnesses presented by the Association.
9. The Owner shall have the opportunity to present ev1dence at
the hearlng
10. The Board's determination after hearing shall be in writing
setting the reason therefore by findings of fact and con-
clusions of law.

FURTHER RESOLVED, that this procedure shall take place immediately.

Oy U =W
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Some changes have béeen made on our committee. Gene Chapman
willl act as Assistant Chairman in charge of landscaping. Norm
Pomeroy will monitor Garden Homes and act as Assistant Chalrman in
charge of maintenance. Stan Thompson will replace Frank Goshert in
monitoring the Shores area. Our thanks to Frank for his input in
the recent months.

We are somewhat embarrassed and apologetic for the terrible con-
dition of the shower and toilet area. This 1s a number one priority
and a complete overhaul will be started very, very soon.

Trees do grow fast and Dick Wendt 1s working as rapidly as
possible to trim and restore views.

Dale Baltimore
Chairman

N AT T CeT o e e L

DANA NIGUEL LIBRARY FRIENDS INVITES MEMBERSHIPS

Dana Niguel Library has a brand new Friends of the Library Group.
The Friends are cordially inviting Niguel Shores residents to be-
.come fellow members. Friends Groups are to the library what the
PTA" is G0 the schooel. A large Friends membership makes the library
a strong educational and cultural force in the community.

This years' Friends officers are: Cynthia Baugh, President, Ann Kent
and Doris Walker, Vice Presidents, Marian Platz, Secretary, Duncan
Campbell, Treasurer, Pat Johnston and Regina Hancock, membership,
Connie Campbell, Frannie Stein, and Jack Hirshberg publicity, Georgia
Weddle, branch librarian. ]

A variety of activities and programs are being planned; book sales,
celebrity appearances, author and book related speakers, film pre-
views, art and travel lectures. All these functions are being de-
signed to bring about the purposes of the Friends Group. Its goals are:
to maximize close relations between the library and its community;

to enrich library resources through funds raised from its special
events. To become one of the Library's Friends, please phone 493-2763.
Begin now to earmark old books and recordings for the kickoff outdoor
book sale being staged to welcome 1980...The library wants your

aulde book acquaintances to have the opportunity to make new friends.
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This column will include bits of information about residents. We
need your help in gathering the news. If you'd like to report something
about yourself, family or a neighbor, please leave the news item in the
office or call the office and.tell them that you have a "Neighborhood
Update". The Communications Committee will contact the "newsmakers" for
their approval to publish the item. It's fun to know about our neighbors,

so please contribute.

I would like to let this community know what kind of people live

here. Several weeks ago I hdd surgery. For one week, nightly, at
6 p.m., my family and I had dinner delivered to our door. Many

?anyl?ha?ks to the Matus, Phillips, Hearue, Richter and Tombini,
amilies!

Shirley Clauson

Ellen Hanna is not only the chairman of our Reereation Committee
and a member of the Communications Committee, she also found time
to be on the Steering Committee for the new St. Margaret's
Episcopal School, as well as serve on their Parent-Teacher Fellow-

ship Board.

Our former Recreation Director, Cathy Quijano gave birth to a 6 1lbs.
13 oz. and 19 inch long girl on Sept. 29th. Welcome Sarah Jean!!
Cathy is now living in Santa Barbara where her husband 1s a resident

doctor.

A SPECIAL THANK YOU!"

'Both the Community Association and the Recreation Committee would
“l1ike to express their thanks to Mr:& Mrs. Bill Richards of Danzig
Bay for donating a ping pong table and equipment to the Community
Center for the use of all residents.

SEASHUOURE NFWS DEADLINE

e L
-

Due to the Thanksgiving holiday, this month's deadline will be
November 19th, Monday - one day earlier than usual. It is important
that all articles be submitted by that date as the Communications
Committee will also meet on that date to approve all articles.

Remember that new forms for article are available in the office.




RE_REATION COMMITTEL

Saturday evening, October 20th, saw a first for our Community

an Art Falre combined with a Wine and Cheese Party. CIespite heavy
rains earlier in the day, which gave us all cause for concern, a
large crowd of residents amd their guests partied and enjoyed the
art work of eight of our very talented resident artists. Numerous
works of art were also purchased.

Believing in "Lady Luck", a tremendous number of raffle tickets
were sold and the lucky recipients of these lovely items were as
follows:

$50.00 Money Tree - Rose Marie Lawson (Ironically,
Rose Marie is Chairman of the
Finance Committee)

"Booze Basket" - Barbara Howard

A case of wine (Donated by Sebastiani Vineyards)
. Sherri Saltus

Betty Magwood and Doris Adams each graciously donated a work of
art to be offered as two of the door prizes. Juanita Cooper was
the delighted recipient of the watercolor donated by Doris Adams.
Unfortunately, we have no record of the name of the winner of the
still 1life painting by Betty Magwood. Whoever you are, would you
please let us know by dropping a note in the Recreation file at
the office? Bill Merrithew and Vivian Haseman were the winners cof
two bottles of wine each.

It sure looks like the ladies had an edge on "Lady Luck" in the
raffle and door prize drawings! Congratulations to all the winner

As with any Recreation Committee sponsored event, many helping
hands are needéd to insure its success. Many ,many thanks to the
following people who worked in the various, and sometines multiple
ccapacities of ticket sellers and takers, bartenders, table dec-
orator and set-up: Dottie Lachel, Margaret Rippin, Nancy Taylor,
Bob Holmes, Frieda Baskin, George and Ginny Kenny, Jenny Lampson,
Ed Bieschke, Alice Drewlow, Gail Guthrie, Marilynn Gingrich, Fran
Bumb and Linda Duffer. Also, much appreciated were the services
of Lindsay and Marie of our office staff. Phyllis Luengen is the
one to be congratulated for coordinating the art aspect of the
event.

The Ladies Day Tennis Group, Mom's Club and Men's Club each donate
funds for cheeses. ILois Songer, Louise Whitney, Dorothy Dudley,
Maralee Davis, Phyllis Luengen, Helen Baltimore, Gerda Seilset,
Elizabeth Bossert, Mary Holmes, Dottie Lachel, Emy Lou Owens and
Jean Bulleit, all of the Women's Club, contributed dips and other
food items.

And, now for the good news! As you may remember, the purpose of
this soclal event (other than an excuse to have a party) was to
raise funds for the refurbishment of our Clubhouse kitchen. As we
g0 10 press, the recreation Committee's contribution toward this D
stands at $600.20. We think you'll agree that this was a very suc
ful affair!

Ellen Hanna Dorothy Dudley
Chairman Co-Chairman
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Recycling® . Program

Newspaper pickups in November - - 12th and 26th.

There will be three weeks interval between the last October 22nd
pickup and the first November 12th pickup.

Last month's recycled materials were:

Newspapers . 26,800 Pounds (13.4 tons) $214.40
Aluminum 170 Pounds 42.50
$256.900

Since the program started in February, 1978, we have recycled
551,644 pounds of newspapers, (275.92 tons) and 1,175 pounds of
aluminum. In terms of trees saved from destruction, at 17 trees per
ton of newspaper, our recycling has accounted for 4,691 trees. In
terms of beverage cans recycled, at 19 cans per pound, we have re-
cycled the equivalent of 22,325 aluminum cans.

In all, we have received $4,838.27 for paper and $288.51 for aluminum
for a total of $5,126.78. Expended to date for projects beneficial to
the community $2,816.29, and cash on hand available for further pro-
jects in future 2,310.49. '

Please don't let up on this important project. We all know the benefits
to our country, and to our own community.

Each month we lose some of our residents who move away and are replaced
by new families who may not know the details of our recycle system.
For their benefit, I repeat the formula:

Save all types of newspapers, Pennysavers, and similar periodicals.

# Telephone books must have pages torn out because the glued binding is
‘not usable. No slick or shiny magazines can be used because the paper
"has clay in it and is not suitable for this recycle process.

Place your papers on your front curb on the 2nd and 4th Monday of
each month, no later than 2 p.m. Do not tie them, but simply stack
them with a weight on top. Use a cardboard carton, or even large
shopping bags, although the bags must be discarded by our recycler.
The carton will be left at your curb along with the weight used.

Between pickups, just stash the papers in your garage. Please don't
throw them in with your weekly trash. We will all benefit!

REMEMBER - STASH THEM - DON'T TRASH THEM

~
-

K. Russell Paslaqua
Niguel Shores Men's Club
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NIGUEL SHORES WOMENS CLUB

We are indebted to Gerta Sellset for the musical selectlons from the

"Sound of Music", "The Music Man" and Norwegian folk songs, Beautifully
sung by Bonny Lynn Rinas. She was ably accompanied by Mrs. €. C.
Crosby (Gerta's sister). We hope they will return in the near future

Thanks, Lucile Powell, for the clever installation of our new officers.

Thanks, too, Maralee Davis for expressing our heartfelt appreciation
to Lois Songer for her dedicated leadership as President.

Last, but not least, we apprecilate your response to the program gquestion-
naire You may be sure the suggestions are belng included 1n our
calendar of events.

PLEASE CIRCLE THESE IMPORTANT DATES:

Nov. 1st - Thursday - 12:30 "SILENT AUCTION" and luncheon. Bring any
of your own White Elephant items by 11 a.m. to the Community Center
books...craft items...dishes....electrical appliances....jewelery..
plants....bakery goods. COME AND BRING A FRIEND. The proceeds will
be used for equipment for the Women's Club and Community Center.
Luncheon reservations : Call Rosemary Velarde - L493- 0676 Auction
Information: Gertrude Merrithew 496-2753

Nov. 8 - Thursday - 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. Craft workshop. Bring a sand-
wich and join the fun of swapping craft ideas for Christmas, etec.
Several new ladies Joined last time.

Nov. 15 - Thursday. Plans for a museum tour are being completed and
will be announced at the Nov. 1lst luncheon. For information,please
call Loulse Wasson, 496 9602.

The Club is open to all women re81dents in Niguel Sheores. Won't
you please joln us?

Virginia Parrétt, President
Women's Club 493-0314

~ LOW TIPE FOOT RACE

A no-host foot race will be held on Nov. 11, Sunday. Any interes’
Jogger from our Community . is welcome to 301n This will be a sh

7 the ramp to our beach so see you there!

d medium run on the beach. We'll be meeting at 8 A. M at the top of
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Community  Potluck
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CALL FOR RESERVATIONS: AND CHOICE OF WHAT To BRING
HOST  CoUPLES: JEAN 4 JOE SCHAEFER 493-5037
DORIS & ED ADAMS 1A -HHAR .
GINNY 4 GEORGE KENNEY H93-1334

- PR . . an, N

shores bridge group

Bridge winners .on October 5th were Jean and John Wells and "temporary'
residents Doris and Henry Chandler, who joined us while house-sitting
for their son and daughter-in-law on Coral Bay. On the 19th, from

a record turn-out of 38 players, honors went to Catherine and George
McDonald and Ja Goodman and Betty Pease.

Plans for the informal wine and snack party are set. We will gather
at 6:00 pm on November 2nd for some light libation and hearty hors
d'oeuvres, followed by our regular bridge session. The second meeting
in November will be the 16th.

NOV 7 o




The Niguel Shores Men's Club annual Christmas Dinner Dance party
will be held Friday evening December 7th at the Beautiful E1 Niguel
Country Club. Plan now to start the festive Christmas season with
your friends.

Cocktails and music (cash bar) 6:00 p.m.

Prime Rib Dinner promptly at T7:30 p.m.

Dancing...table-hopping...entertainment
from 8:30 to 292

Cost: $28.50 per couple (does not include wine or cocktails)

Space is limited....and so are the tickets. We want to see you...
so contact any of the committee!l ' i

Jack Fellows, Chairman 496-9759

Lew Peck, 661-0991
Dick Harman, 493-2340

AFTERNOON BRIDGE ANYONE?

h

-

If anyone is interested in playing progressive (partner is not needed)
bridge on Wednesday afternoons, please call the office or Kay Mormino
at U493-6094. .

.
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niguel shores men’s elub

October was a busy month for all the members of the Men's Club.
Three breakfasts, golf at San Clemente and and Fallbrook, bowling,
and a fishing trip. Painting crews continue redoing the street
signs.

There will NOT be a meeting on Tuesday November 6th, Election Day.
Only one regular meeting will be held on November 20th.

Golf outings will be at Rancho San Joagquin on November 13th - tee
off at 10a.m.; November 27"% at Los Serranos (south) - tee off 10a.m.
We invite all Niguel Shores men golfers to join us. (We have both low

and high handicap players). Call Lew Peck for information at 661-0991.

On November T7th and 8th a large group of members and their wives will
Journey to Singing Hills Country Club for a two day golf ocuting.

On December 7th our annual Christmas Dinner Dance will be held at the
El Niguel Country Club. Jack Fellows is Chairman, along with Lew Peck
and Dick Harman. We are assured of a fabulous fun evening with a
gourmet prime rib dinner.

Barclay Ewing
President

MOMS CLUE

Craft meeting --Last one (promises, promises!)
Nov. 16th, Friday, 9 A.M.
Home of Lorraine Polik
34432 Dosinia Drive
661-3945

Please bring scissors, small jars with lids, and an old towel. We
will be pricing items for the Christmas Faire, so those.of you
making craft items at home, please have them done to bring to this
meeting.

For those of you Moms not involved in making crafts, we will accept
donations of tissue paper, colored paper sacks, scotch tape, and
gift tags. These will be used to wrap the gifts the children
purchase.

We still are in need of 3 1lb. coffee cans.....
. Questlons or Information

Please (311 Me ‘
Marilyn Gingrich, 831-6356

NOV 7S




Hey kids! We need to hear from you! Please |
submit your drawilings, puzzles, jokes, poems,
etc. for the December Seashore News. We need
to know what's happening with you! Remember-
it will be for Christmas. Call the office at
493-0122 or Jackie Pearson at 496-7782,

LV P W g W N P N W W W W Y

MA-HA-FA - HA ! o=

What happened to the Pilgrim who was shot by
an Indian? *adeoss MOJIJE UB DPBY 9Y

Why did the Indian Chief wear so many
feathers? ' ‘weMSTM STY desi of

A Pilgrim had 9@ ears of corn in his
barn. Fach day a squirrel came to

the bar and took away 3 ears. But 1t
took the squirrel 9 days to remove all
the corn., Why?

"UMO STY 8Jd8em g J9Y3o ayJ ‘UJI0O JO 8pBU SBM %
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Let's .see you straighten out this mixed up Thanksgiving dinner:
1. ronc dabre 2. fungstif 3. wetes topasteo 4. vargy 5.mupnipk ipe
6. tarso yurket 7. energ seban 8. rarcybern ascue

 aanps Raxsquego *g sueaq usaaf °*/ ALexany jgseox 9 o1d urydund *G
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Tanya Phillips of Periwinkle Drive'was elected President of the \%
Student Council at Capistrano School where our sixth graders attend. §

She ran against five others. Ricky Erkeneff of Windjammer Drive
was elected Vice President.

Two fourth grade girls in our community have been helping out at
the Special Needs School at R.H. Dana. Twice a week Beth Talley of
Gelidum Circle and Kristin Massett of Dosinia Drive leave their own
classrooms to go over there to help. Not only that, but they make
up work missed on their¥own time!

[ Several of our young girls have been taking a class in babysitting
0at the YMCA. They are Lisa Matus, Kim Goffman, Tanya Phillips and
“ﬁfDierdre Hearn---very enterprising young ladies!




RLS MARK Youg CALENDARS...ITS IMPORT

1Z AM o 2 PM
AT THE REC. CENTER

Just a reminder....The Christmas Faire is for children ages 2-12 to
their Christmas shopping for Mom, Dad, Grandma and Grandpa. The
1vems will range in price from 50¢ to $3.00.

Parents - You will not be allowed into the faire. Send your child
with a 1list of people to buy for and money in an envelope. All
purchases will be wrapped and tagged before your child leaves the
faire. Questions? Call Marilynn Gingrich at 831-6356

(‘q’s
TANT -

NIGUEL SHORES BABYSITTING CO-QOP

If you are a young mother with pre-school age childrén or younger
and are interested in joining the babysitting co-op, please call
Kathy Smith at 661-2218.

NOV 7§ @'k



Shores

With Halloween just past and the Thanksgiving holiday just around
the corner, what better way to "spice" up your holiday entertaining
than with some pumpkin bread? The following recipe will fit the
bill perfectly.

S Breaa  \

PUMPKIN BREAD
From the Kitchen of Nancy Taylor

1% cups sugar

2 eggs

% cup oil . Mix and beat well

1 ecup canned pumpkin

2 cups flour

1l tsp. cinnamon

% tsp. cloves

%3 tsp. nutmeg Add to above mixture %

% tsp. allspice ) Mix well, until smooth.
y "1 bep. 831t o - - T e

“1 tsp. baking soda
1l cup raisins
1 cup nuts } Add to above mixture and

blend in.

Bake at 350 degrees about 1 hour and 15 minutes in loaf pan.
Makes one loaf.

~

JUST A REMINDER - Although it seems hard to believe, Christmas is
less than two months away. There are still copies of our own

Niguel Shores Cookbook available. They are ideal stocking stuffers,
hostess gifts, teacher's gifts or an addition to your own collection.
A copy will be available for your perusal at the Community Center
office. They are priced at $4.25. If you wish to purchase one,

(or more, hopefully), please call Ellen Hanna at 496-5493.

15
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AT THE NEXT BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING SCHEDULED FOR
NOVEMBER 13, 1979, ONE TOPIC COF PRIME IMPORTANCE TO
RESIDENTS RESIDING ON AMUNDSEN BAY, TASMAN BAY, DANZIG
BAY AND TARANTO BAY WILL DEAL, WITH THE WATER SEEPAGE
PROBLEMS IN THESE AREAS.

WE URGE ALL RESIDENTS OF THESE AREAS TO ATTEND THIS
MEETING TO LEARN FIRST HAND WHAT THE PROBLEMS ARE AND
THE RECOMMENLDED SOLUTIONS.

MOV 74
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A REWARD OF UP TO $100 IS OFFERED FOR INFORMATION
LEADING TO THE ARREST OF ANY ONE CONVICTED OF
VANDALIZING AND/OR WILFUL DESTRUCTION (DAMAGE)

TO THE STONEHILL GATE. THE SAME REWARD WILL BE GIVEN
FOR INFORMATION LEADING TO FULL RESTITUTION FOR SUCH

DESTRUCTION.

MEN'S CLUB
NIGUEL SHORES COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
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